

## LFAMILY

Missionaries to Thailand

September 2025

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

The past few months have been full and fruitful, and I'm thankful for the opportunity to share what the Lord has been doing. July was a busy month with preaching, teaching, and several special projects. Normally, I preach in either Thai or English, but this month I was able, for the first time, to preach in both languages and essentially be my own translator. It was a humbling reminder of how far God has brought us in learning the Thai language, but still a challenge to get my brain to switch back and forth!

In August, we hosted a one-day training for eight pastors and some leaders from their churches in the remote hill country of Thailand. Many of them have had little or no formal Bible training, so it is a privilege to invest in their growth. Together, we studied the doctrines of Salvation, Eternal Security, Baptism, and the Word of God. We ended with a Q&A time, helping them apply biblical truth to real situations in their ministries. Please continue to pray as we meet regularly for training. Some of the pastors travel more than four hours to attend, and our next meeting is scheduled for next month.

The Lord also allowed me another opportunity to travel to a restricted-access nation with a fellow missionary. We spent several days teaching and encouraging pastors and ministry leaders who serve faithfully in underground churches. It was a blessing to see firsthand the impact of their work. We are encouraged that the one pastor supported by CORE Missions is doing a tremendous job reaching his community and strengthening the church in his village.

In November, our entire family will return to this same country to renew our visas and to conduct an interview for 5 or 6 more national pastors for potential support through CORE Missions. Our goal is to partner with faithful pastors who are currently serving but need financial assistance to continue to help grow their ministry. If your church is interested in supporting a national pastor, whether here in Southeast Asia or around the world, we would love to connect you with a pastor or ministry in need. We ask for your prayers for safe travels, financial provision, and fruitful meetings with these pastors.

Please continue to pray for the 50 children to whom we minister weekly here in Thailand. Many come from Buddhist or other non-believing families, and some have not yet trusted Christ as their Savior. Pray with us that they would believe in Jesus and follow Him.

It is truly a joy to serve the Lord, and we know we could not do it without your love, prayers, and partnership. If there is ever a way I can be a blessing to you or your church, please don't hesitate to let me know. Thank you again, and may God bless you.

In His Service, Jonathan Beil Family









**CORE Missions** P.O. Box 3061 McDonough, GA 30253 c/o Jonathan Beil coremissions.org







coremissions.org/j-beil-family